West Marlborough Township Meeting of the Board of Supervisors Feb. 7 2023

The February Meeting of the Board of Supervisors was Called to order at 7:00 pm. The Planning Commission meeting was cancelled.

Minutes from the two meetings held on January 9, 2023. First meeting was required to re-organize for the new year, the second meeting was a regular monthly meeting for business. The Meeting minutes were approved by a motion from Jake Chalfin, second by Emery Taylor and all approved.

Chairman, Bill Wylie ask for public comments, Mr. Swift from the Avondale Fire Company, gave a report for the Avondale Fire Company and the EMS reports for the Ambulance. The reports were given by Mr. Swift and a copy was given to the Secretary to keep in the office as reference. The report showed the hours of operation for each of the Municipal areas they served for the past month.

The financial report was given showing balances of, \$14,408.66 in the Payroll account at the end of January. After Checks totaling \$12,348.36 written in January plus deposits of \$17,841.80 was Transferred from General Funds for January Payroll, left a balance of \$,13,397.78 in the Payroll account at the beginning of the February meeting.

General Funds account had a balance of \$429,055.33 at the end of the February meeting, after checks presented for payment from general funds for February totaled-\$46,467.75 and 2,464.12 CC & Checks Written, with deposits received of \$15,289.56 left a balance of \$413,620.99 at the end of February. State Funds had a balance of \$196,517.98 at the end of Feb. meeting, with no current activity left a balance of \$196,517.98 in the State Funds account at the end of February. The equipment account showed a balance of \$93,316.39 with No other activity for the month of February. The report was approved by a motion from Emery, second by Jake. All Approved.

Chairman Wylie introduced A new Agenda Item for discussion on Property Maintenance with all in favor of looking into having the Township Solicitor advertise a Maintenance Ordinance if they decide to adopt one or Prepare one. The Roadmaster reported Penn Dot recommended having a professional install the Speed Humps instead of trying to have the Township do the work.

The Planning Commission Chair, Tom Brosius reported meetings to begin on the changes to the Stormwater Maintenance Plan.

The Tax Collector Has not received the tax Duplicate for 2023 and ask the Secretary to inquire the information from the Tax Assessment office. The Secretary was ask to check on the Library Fund for 2022. They have not received it yet.

With no further business to attend, the meeting was adjourned at 8:25 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted

Shirley K. Walton,

Shuley X Naltry Secretary/Treasurer